





February 7, 2017

Mr. Joe Masi **Executive Director** Association of Manitoba Municipalities 1910 Saskatchewan Avenue West Portage la Prairie, MB R1N 0P1

Dear Mr. Masi:

This letter is to confirm the rate increase for basic and complex fire fighting payments made by Manitoba Public Insurance.

As outlined our letter of August 26, 2009, these rates will continue to increase on March 1st annually, based on the prior year's C.P.I. plus 1%. Effective March 1, 2017, the basic call rate will increase from \$788 to \$806, and the complex call rate will increase from \$1,051 to \$1,075. These increases are based on the 2016 Manitoba C.P.I. rate of 1.3% (resulting in a 2.3% increase).

These new rates will come into effect for losses occurring on or after March 1, 2017. I would ask for your assistance in informing Association members of this upcoming change.

Thank you in advance for your continued cooperation.

Sincere

Ward Keith

Vice President, Loss Prevention & Communications